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REPORT OF THE BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET MEETING ON TUESDAY, 13th FEBRUARY, 2007


TITLE: FEEDBACK FROM BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – 6TH DECEMBER 2006 


RECOMMENDATIONS:
Cabinet is requested to endorse the comments of Budget Scrutiny Committee.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny at its meeting on 6th December, 2006. Issues considered were:-

· Revenue monitoring 2006/07

· Capital monitoring 2006/07

· Revenue Support Grant Settlement 2007/08

· Spending Review update

· Budget Consultation 2007/08

· Housing Stock Options

· Planning Budget


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee 6th December, 2006.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Revenue budget and capital programme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  John Spink, Head of Finance Tel: 793 3230  

 E-mail:  john.spink@salford.gov.uk 

	


CONTACT OFFICER:  Russell Bernstein, Assistant Director (Scrutiny Support)
Tel: 793 3530   E-mail: russell.bernstein@salford.gov.uk 


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

ISSUES RAISED

2006/07 Revenue Monitoring

Scrutiny Members noted that the following new issues of significance had emerged from budget monitoring this month :-

· A shortfall in income from the Housing Revenue Account for work expected to be done on their behalf by Marketing and Communications,

· An unresolved trading deficit on the refuse collection DSO.

in addition to the following adverse variations reported previously :- 

· Children’s Services, in connection with children’s outside car placements and transport,

· Community Health and Social Care, in connection with the learning difficulties and care in the community services,

· Planning, in connection with the cost of the public inquiry into the Salford Reds stadium 

Scrutiny Members noted the remedial measures being taken in most instances to meet these variations and also :-

· requested a full report to be provided at the next meeting with regards the trading position of the Refuse Collection DSO and the deficit with trade waste,

· requested that reports be appended to next month’s revenue monitoring report in respect of :-

· the shortfall in income from the HRA for Marketing and Communications

· an explanation of the additional costs of the Triathlon and remedial measures being taken

· the costs and income for the Licensing service,

· the latest position with the proposed rent increase for Minerva House.

· noted a favourable variation on capital financing should ensure that corporately the Council’s expected outturn expenditure should be in line with the budget, and that council tax revenue is ahead of budget assumptions.

2006/07 Capital Monitoring

Scrutiny Members noted the current monitoring position which identifies:- 

· an excess of resources over expenditure of £7.8m, which had reduced by around £0.8m due largely to slippage in the completion of certain capital receipts into 2007/08, but

· the need to earmark £21.2m of capital receipts to fund commitments on schools provision over the next 2 years.

Members also noted the actual capital payments to date were significantly behind the profile of expected expenditure and requested that directorates make every effort to ensure programmed expenditure is maximised. 

Revenue Support Grant Settlement 2007/08

Scrutiny Members noted the details of the recent announcement by the DCLG, which confirmed the details announced last year when a 2 year settlement was given covering 2006/07 and 2007/08, and the total resource including council tax now expected to be available to fund the revenue budget for 2007/08.

Spending Review update

Scrutiny Members noted the latest details of matters under review in the spending review being undertaken across the Council.

Budget Consultation 2007/08

Scrutiny Members noted the feedback from the first stage of budget consultation with the public.

Housing Stock Options

Scrutiny Members considered a report on the financial implications and requested a further report concerning the following matters :-

· a detailed analysis of preparation costs and sources of funding

· the operation of a reduced HRA, with comparison of costs between the current and proposed structures

· an analysis of the expenditure of the Common Service Provider

· an analysis of the expenditure of the new ALMO, Salix Homes

· how regeneration will work within the new ALMO

· details of proposals concerning asset transfers

Planning Budget

Scrutiny Members noted the costs to the Council of the planning inquiry into the new Salford City Reds stadium and attempts being made by Housing and Planning to contain these costs within their overall budget allocation and requested that the implications of future potential major public inquiries be taken into account in determining the revenue budget for 2007/08. 

RECOMMENDATION

Cabinet is requested to endorse the comments of Budget Scrutiny Committee.

COUNCILLOR DAVID JOLLEY

Chair of Budget Scrutiny Committee
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